


The District’s custodial and transportation employees participate in the Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund 

(IMRF) which is mandatory for all educational support personnel that work or are expected to work more than 

600 hours per year, and the District pays both the employer and employee contributions to IMRF for each 

participating custodial and transportation employee.  While the District is not in possession of any records or 

reports that would detail the cost of these benefits for any particular group or sub-group of employees, we have 

included printouts from the IMRF website detailing the employer and employee contributions (as a percentage 

of salary) and the dollar amount of each payment made to IMRF for all participating employees (custodial and 

maintenance staff, transportation staff, secretaries, teaching assistants, nurses, and non-bargaining unit 

employees) dating back to January 2010.  
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